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August is Membership and Extension Month. 

Celebrate your Rotary club, your fellow members, and the good you do in your community and 

around the world.  

Rotary members have: 

Pushed polio to the brink of eradication 

Delivered clean water to those in need 

Improved their local communities 

Provided scholarships to the next generation of peacemakers 

And continue to do good in the world.  

“Start a conversation” was the exhortation made by David Miles, speak to others about Rotary 

and its work. 

The meeting held on 6th August was a productive event. At the one meeting Pres Jim Stephen 

efficiently combined both the Weekly meeting and the Committee meetings. 

Committees were allocated a table each and conducted their business during the first part of 

the meeting and reported back to the rest of the members in the latter part of the evening. 

The format will continue throughout the year and is sure to deliver effective committees. 

John Germ selected as 2016-17 Rotary president. 

John F. Germ, a member of the Rotary Club of Chattanooga, Tennessee, USA, and chair of the 
International PolioPlus Committee, is the selection of the Nominating Committee for Presi-
dent of RI in 2016-17. He will become the president-nominee on 1 October if there are no 
challenging candidates. 

For Rotary to thrive, Germ says, members must face current and future challenges and oppor-

tunities with "passion, enthusiasm, perseverance, and above all, integrity." 

International Committee—living the dream. 

Clive Pearson reported that his committee meeting was completed early as two thirds of his 

committee are overseas, gathering intelligence no doubt. 

Please inform Clive of your interest in joining in the “Jim’s Odyssey” tour in June 2015. 

http://www.rotarysouthbunbury.org


Members Duties 13th August 20th August 

Host and Grace Stewart Binnie Stewart Binnie 

Properties Anita de Wet Anita de Wet 

Properties Clint Hyne Clint Hyne 

Reception Brian Castieau Brian Castieau 

Reception Dean Freeman Dean Freeman 

Introduction Morris Johnston Morris Johnston 

Thanks David Keyser David Keyser 

Ticket sales Glenys McDonald Glenys McDonald 

Fines Sandro Agrizzi Sandro Agrizzi 

Raffle spinner Ray Jordan Ray Jordan 

Member’s speaking Turk Ellis  

Foundation Committee 

Remember to nominate for the Malcolm Robbie award. The award is not made every year but only when a deserving recipient is identi-

fied, finding worthy recipients is the task of members of the club. 

This year Foundation will be looking at ways to help the Australian Doctors for Africa obtain equipment for Madagascar through a Global 

Grant. 

National Hat Day will be held on Friday 10th October 2014. 

Hat Day is an initiative of  Australian Rotary Health, the largest non-governmental funder of mental illness research in 

Australia.  100% of the funds raised go to research into helping those suffering from depression, anxiety, schizophrenia 

and many other mental illnesses. An important and exciting new initiative this year is prevention of mental illness.  

More information at:  www.hatday.com.au 

Speakers and topics for the remainder of August. 

13th August:  Support after bereavement by suicide.  StandBy Critical Postvention response coordinator.  Wendy French. 

20th August:  Bunbury Community Radio.  Graham Harvey ex Rotarian of South Bunbury and Boulder. 

27th August:  New Developments in Polio Eradication.  Libby Hopkins of Rotary Club of Collie. 

Rotary Club of South Bunbury workers put in 60 hours of work on Bunbury Men’s Shed in 

the past week. 

 Next week there will be further news on 

progress made and photos of the current state 

of the construction. 


